FUNDS RAISED FOR HOSPITAL

Members of the Loyal Order of Moose, Terrace Bay, donated the use of their hall and their services to hold a Bingo recently, with the proceeds going to the McCausland Hospital Ladies Auxiliary.

Members of the Auxiliary made more than \$300 in advance sales. Entire proceeds amounted to approximately \$500.

Mr. Whent and Mr. G. Birch pose with Auxiliary president, Mrs. Beth McAdam. Photo by M. Lundberg.



In a contest held recently in the Public School, in Mr. Bruce Gordon's class the success -ful authors of essays on "I am proud to be a Canadian" were - Garry Richards, Melanie Boyd, Paul Gerlach, Susan Scott, Ann Stephens, Danny Klug and Fred Aylward.



STORK CLUB

Born to Mr. and Mrs. C. Alfarano of Schreiber, a girl on June 3rd, 1973.

DON'T FORGET THE CANADA DAY MEETING - TO-NIGHT AT 7 P.M. IN THE CURLING CLUB!!!!

MOBILE SAILING SCHOOL

The Ontario Sailing Association is offering to communities along the North Shore of Lake Superior the opportunity to learn basic sailing. The area reaches from Nipigon to Marathon, with Manitouwadge included for those who can take advantage of the program.

Each mobile sailing school unit consists of two qualified Canadian Yatching Association Sailing Instructors, a van, five Patrol Class sailboats, one motor boat, teaching aids and safety equipment.

Each student receives fifteen hours of instruction during the program. Those registered are divided into three groups.

The Sailing School will operate in Rossport using the facilities of the Rossport Recreation Centre as headquarters, from Monday, June 25th to Friday, June 29th.

High school students are requested to register for the 9 a.m. to I2 noon session, elementary school students for the I:30 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. session, and adults for the 6 to 9 p.m. session.

All registration forms and registration fees must be submitted by Wednesday, June I3th to Charles Wilde, Lake Superior High School, Schreiber Campus, either by mail or directly to the high school office.

Transportation by bus will be provied for the morning and afternoon sessions.

FATHER AND SON BANQUET

The annual cubs' father and son banquet was held in St. Andrew's church hall with Cy Pyke as M.C. Others at the head table were the Rev. Arthur Chabot, who said Grace, Tom Quinton, vice chairman, Peter Doig, treasurer and Bruce Gordon, president of the Kinsmen Club who sponsor the movement in Schreiber.

Mr. Pyke, who is chairman of the committee, proposed the toast to the Queen, and to Lord Baden Powell founder of Scouting.

Dominic Costa proposed the toast to the fathers, and his father, Albert, responded, thanking the leaders for the time and guidance

Mr. Pyke gave formal praise to Akela - Mrs. Pat Moore and Joe Wills, assistant cub master adding it will be a great loss when Mr. Wills and his two sons, both cubs, leave for their home in Thunder Bay.

Cub Glen Korman presented a gift to Mr. Wills and cub Paul Moorey a gift to Mrs. Moore Gifts were also presented to Mark and Joey Wills.

continued page I5